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Somerville Public Schools

Education ¢ Inspiration * Excellence

Lauren Mancini, RD, SNS

Director of Food and Nutrition Services

167 Holland Street « Somerville, MA 02144
Imancini@k12.somerville.ma.us* www.somerville.k12.ma.us
T 617-629-5690 * F 617-666-5451

August 30, 2023

Dear Somerville Public Schools Community,

The Food and Nutrition Services Department (FNSD) would like to highlight a few key points for the
2023-2024 School Year.

School breakfast and lunch are permanently free. We are excited to announce that Governor Healey
signed the state budget that includes permanent school meals for all Massachusetts public school
students. We are thrilled to be a part of this monumental change and look forward to continuing to serve
nutritious meals to the Somerville student community.

Families are still encouraged to complete the free and reduced meal applications. We continue to
strongly encourage families to complete the free and reduced meal application. This application is linked to
many other financial benefits, such as access to the P-EBT/Summer EBT benefits, discounts on
internet/cable service, free SAT testing, and waivers on college application fees. Please visit our website for
an application: https://somerville.k12.ma.us/fnsd. Here you can also find information about menus,
allergens, and other topics.

If your child attends one of our Community Eligible Provisions (CEP) schools, you do not have to complete a
meal eligibility application unless you wish to receive the added benefits listed above. Somerville CEP
schools include Somerville High School, Full Circle/Next Wave, Winter Hill Community School, Healey
School, and the East Somerville Community School. If you are interested, please consider applying for
SNAP, the federal nutrition program that provides eligible residents with monthly financial assistance to
purchase groceries. More SNAP information can be found at gettingsnap.org or by calling Project Bread's
FoodSource Hotline at 1-800-645-8333.

Every student is permitted to take one breakfast and one lunch meal a day. Menus can be found here.
Each school serves breakfast in the cafeteria, starting at 7:30 a.m. At breakfast, we offer a mix of whole
grains, proteins, fruits, and reduced-fat milk. We encourage your student to take advantage of this service,
as a healthy morning meal powers children of all ages to reach their full academic potential.
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Our Schools are one of the reasons why Somerville was named one of the 100 Best Communities for Young People from 2008-2009.


https://somerville.k12.ma.us/district-departments/food-and-nutrition-services-department-fnsd
http://gettingsnap.org/
https://linqconnect.com/public/menu/FE53U3?lang=English

Free lunch will continue to be served every school day including all half days at the PK-12 level. All meals
include whole grains, lean protein options, fruits, rotating vegetable options, and reduced-fat milk. We
carefully curate our menus to represent nutrient-rich ingredients, popular items that excite the students,
and culturally unique meals to connect with our community.

We are proud to announce that we have been awarded a number of state and federal grants for this
school year. Funding allows us to purchase more locally grown and sourced foods, to hire a chef who will
provide training for our staff and offer support in recipe development and cafeteria tastings, and conduct
activities linked to school gardens and urban farming. Please read our fall newsletter for more detailed
information about these grants.

We invite you to share your feedback. Fill out the Somerville Food and Nutrition Services Department
2023 Survey to help us develop menus, education curriculum, and communication plans for the next three
to five years. FNSD publishes a monthly newsletter with important information as well as tips for healthy
eating. Look for the newsletter on our website: somerville.k12.ma.us/fnsd.

FNSD is committed to providing good food inspiration and education to students and parents so that
Somerville's youth can eat well all day long both in school and at home.

Be well,
Lauren Mancini, RD, SNS
Food and Nutrition Services Director

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies,
offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color,
national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American
Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing, or have
speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made
available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at:
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of
the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to
USDA by:

(1) Mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights
1400 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;

(2) Fax: (202) 690-7442; or

(3) Email: program.intake@usda.gov.

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScX9hfDv0n65EcdZnFzOo3rAtqFFSrlmBxTKuiSVk6hBGfbrg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScX9hfDv0n65EcdZnFzOo3rAtqFFSrlmBxTKuiSVk6hBGfbrg/viewform
https://somerville.k12.ma.us/fns
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html

